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The typical secondary references (RTECS, TLV, NIOSH, NTP, IRIS, IARC) 
were reviewed to find if toxicity data is available for ethylene glycol 
phenyl ether (EGPE). A Dec. 11, 1995 CAS and NLM on-line literature 
search. was conducted. The literature search was able to find that no 
inhalation toxicity data is available for calculation of the screening 
level. 

Of the available oral studies, rabbits have been identified as being more 
sensitive than rats to EGPE, Breslin (1986) . While, rats can be 
considered to be more sensitive than mice. The rat LD50 is on the order 
of 1 to 2 g/kg, Smyth et al (1941) . While in a two generation mouse 
study, the high dose level mice survived doses of 4 to 5 g/kg, Heindel et 
al (1990) . It is not known how sensitive humans are to EGPE, but there is 
some evidence of neurotoxicity in humans following unknown doses from 
dermal exposure having occurred, Morton (1990) . 

Because there is evidence of rabbits being the more sensitive laboratory 
species of the species that have been tested, it would be consistent with 
protecting human health to use the rabbit data as the basis for setting a 
screening level. Even though the rabbit study was only a 10 day study 
while other species have been tested for longer periods, one rat feeding 
study was for 13 weeks, and there is also a mouse multigeneration study 
that has been conducted. However, the longer term studies in rats and 
mice were conducted at much higher doses than the doses that showed 
effects in the rabbit study. Therefore, the screening level will be based 
on the rabbit data form Breslin et al (1991) and (1986) . 

Breslin et al (1991) and (1986) conducted 10 day gavage study in female 
New zealand white rabbits. Adverse effects (decreased body weights, 
hemolytic changes, microscopic changes in the hematopietic system) were 
observed at the lmoJest dose tested, 100 mg/kg, as well as more severe 
effecto, including death, being observed at the higher dose levels. For 
purposes of calculating the screening level, the 100 mg/kg dose level is 
considered to be the lowest observed adverse effect level (LOAEL) . The 
short duration of this study most closely fits the conditions of the 
equation in R232 (1) (e), which can determine a screening level from a 
seven day study. The LOAEL of 100 mg/kg can be used in the equation of 
R232{1) (e) to calculate the ocreening level as follows. 

ITSL <1oo mg/kgl llo 
35 X 100 

X .l 
0,36 

= 8 ug/m3 with annual averaging 
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where: 
- 0.36 m3/kg is the default inhalation rate for New Zealand rabbits. 
- the NOAEL is estimated by dividing the LOAEL by a factor of 10. 
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